
September 3, 2021 
 
Dear families, 
 
We are excited to welcome students back to classes – in person and through remote learning – to the 
2021-22 school year. The last year was an unusual in many ways, and we know families may be feeling 
anxious about returning to classes this September.  
 
We appreciate that families may have a lot of questions as they prepare to send their children back to 
classes and are committed to sharing updates as we receive new information. We also invite families to 
keep up with communications from HWDSB by subscribing to email updates or following @hwdsb on 
social media and the Dalewood Twitter account (@Dalewood_HWDSB). 
 
A friendly reminder that the first day of school will be Wednesday, September 8. We understand that 
this falls on the last day of Rosh Hashanah, and will be working directly with families who require 
accommodation for this day. Please reach out to the school if you have any questions.  
 
We know that safety is on the minds of every family sending their child/ren back to school. We are 
taking many actions to prevent the spread of COVID-19 in our classes while giving our students 
meaningful experiences which focus on both their physical and emotional well-being. Here are some 
important points for families to remember as students prepare for the start of the school year: 
 
Attestation  
Parents and caregivers, and students over 18 years of age, are asked to complete one-
time attestation to declare that you will participate in active daily screening. The attestation can 
be completed in the Parent Portal.  
 
Daily COVID-19 Screening  
For at least the first two weeks of school, students will submit a daily screening either on paper or a 
device to an educator for review. If the student does not have verification, they will remain in class, with 
a mask and distanced as much as possible from others. Parents will be contacted to verify screening.    
 
Mask Requirements 
Masks are mandated for all students. Reasonable exceptions on the requirement to wear masks will 
apply. No medical notes are required. Please complete the form in the Parent Portal if an exemption is 
needed.  
 
Privacy and Immunization Status 
HWDSB’s immunization disclosure policy is in effect, and all schools will follow provincial guidelines 
regarding vaccinations requirements. As students and staff come together in schools, we remind 
everyone that individual health information, including vaccination status, is confidential. In order to 
support an inclusive and respectful school environment, we ask families to not engage in conversations 
around vaccination opinions or ask for vaccination status of other students, staff or teachers.  
 
Case Management 
HWDSB will continue to work with Hamilton Public Health services to confirm details related to contract 
tracing as well as procedures related to dismissed cohorts and closures. Information on confirmed cases 
of COVID-19 that involve a student or staff member in a school setting will be posted on the COVID-19 
Advisory Dashboard. In the interest of privacy, information will not identify the student or staff member 
that has received a positive COVID-19 test.  

https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/about/media/subscribe/
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hwdsb.on.ca%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F08%2FReturn-to-School-Attestation-2021-2022.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Csmckillo%40hwdsb.on.ca%7Cf901f3cd5a6243bd4c7e08d96d802b1e%7C7afeaf6ab1be4c83a974c43a8b215634%7C0%7C0%7C637661219501823115%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=OX3qjQ%2FodpCZurbRQiVkPvzvkYXByyVKJF4ulyOa93Y%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hwdsb.on.ca%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F08%2FReturn-to-School-Attestation-2021-2022.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Csmckillo%40hwdsb.on.ca%7Cf901f3cd5a6243bd4c7e08d96d802b1e%7C7afeaf6ab1be4c83a974c43a8b215634%7C0%7C0%7C637661219501823115%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=OX3qjQ%2FodpCZurbRQiVkPvzvkYXByyVKJF4ulyOa93Y%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hwdsb.on.ca%2Fparent%2F&data=04%7C01%7Csmckillo%40hwdsb.on.ca%7Cf901f3cd5a6243bd4c7e08d96d802b1e%7C7afeaf6ab1be4c83a974c43a8b215634%7C0%7C0%7C637661219501823115%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=cKUySG3mGgSZ%2BDwrcYV9coBOtO%2BWUoPs%2BCuYEdqtsVA%3D&reserved=0
https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/about/covid19/confirmed-cases-of-covid-19/
https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/about/covid19/confirmed-cases-of-covid-19/


 
Visitors and Volunteers 
Access to the school will be very limited for parents and caregivers. There will be a temporary pause on 
welcoming volunteers in our school as staff await more information from the Ministry of Education 
about how the Immunization Disclosure Policy impacts them.  
 
Ventilation 
Families may access ventilation information by following: 
https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/about/school-renewal/ventilation/ 
 
Making Wellness a Priority 
When it comes to our students, wellness comes first. That’s why we’re introducing a new welcoming, 
inclusive initiative to help students as they return to Dalewood. Reimagining Wellness is a series of 
activities and lessons which address needs highlighted during school closures for COVID-19: the need for 
safety, routine, support, growth, community and more. Short activities covering weekly themes such as 
personal and collective identity, understanding and managing emotions, self-care and more will be 
woven into your child/ren’s learning schedule.  
 
Return to Athletics 
Plans are underway for a safe return to athletics, after the pause on extracurricular last year brought 
hardship to students, staff and communities like. Read the update on athletics here.  
 
Transportation 
Parents of qualifying students will be able to confirm their transportation arrangements on the HWSTS 
Transportation Portal. If your qualifying student won’t be using school bus services and would like to 
opt-out of transportation, please follow this opt-out link to complete the Decline Transportation Form. 
Students who qualify for bus passes will be provided their letters on the first day of school.  
 
Device Return 
Students who still have a device from last year are asked to bring it to their educator on the first day of 
school, Wednesday, September 8. Please label the device with your child’s name.  
 
Remote Transition 
Families requesting a transition between remote and in-person learning this September can do so by 
completing the form in the Parent Portal between September 3 and 10. Students will begin the school 
year in their original selection and will transition in early October. 
 
Learn at Home Resources 
Learn at Home resources support daily learning from home activities for kindergarten, primary, junior, 
and intermediate students in the areas of literacy, math, art and physical activities. These resources are 
intended to support students awaiting placement in Remote Learning and are not required materials.  
 
We will continue to send updates as we receive added information and thank you for being proactive in 
following communications from HWDSB.  
 
Learn more about COVID-19 precautions at HWDSB at www.hwdsb.on.ca/covid19. 
If you have any questions, or think your child might struggle with school, please let me know. 
 
Sincerely, 
K. Chute - Principal 

https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/about/school-renewal/ventilation/
https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/secondary/supports/mental-health-and-well-being/reimagining-wellness/
https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/blog/return-to-athletics/
https://www.hamiltonschoolbus.ca/service-stopfinder.aspx
https://www.hamiltonschoolbus.ca/service-stopfinder.aspx
https://hwsts.mybusplanner.ca/Workflow/Forms/HWSTS/DeclineTransportation.aspx?FormVersionId=8e754c7a-4d54-4365-a704-afb6c9ffaf52
https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/elementary/elementary-remote-learning-2021-22/learn-at-home/
http://www.hwdsb.on.ca/covid19


 

Dalewood Elementary 2021 – 2022 Staff List 

 Staff Room 

Grade 6A Kuhn-Stewart 228 

Grade 6B Matic 203 

Grade 6 Remote Adeney 217B 

Grade 6 FI Romanowitch 227 

Grade 6/7/8 Empringham 204 

Grade 7A McHarg 222 

Grade 7B Diacon 220 

Grade 7/8 FI Boissonneault 226 

Grade 7/8 FI Bozic 128 

Grade 8A Adams 221 

Grade 8 B Brown 131 

Core French Parsons 224 

Remote - Core French + Drama Schelter Remote 

Instrumental Music McHarg 113 

Physical Education DiFelice Gym 

Learning Resource Teacher Coburn 132 

English as a Second Language Shelia DeSousa  

Learning Commons Brown 

Zaza 

217 

Educational Assistants Bayley 

Jongsma (Ali Hassan) 

 

Custodians Aparico (Hinchcliffe) 

Nemeth 

Romanuk  

133 

Office Mason (Piper) – Office Administrator 

Chute - Principal 

135 

134 


